

22 April 2021

SCHOOL ATHLETICS CARNIVAL

Dear Parent/Guardian

The school's annual Athletics Carnival will be held on Tuesday 4th of May 2021 at Bannockburn Oval, Turramurra. It is an official school day and students should be encouraged to come along and participate. Students attending will be required to stay for the duration of the carnival. There will be no early leavers. Rolls will be marked at the oval and students who are absent will have to provide a note of explanation to the school.

Date:

Tuesday 4th of May 2021

Venue:

Bannockburn Oval, Turramurra (see attached map)

Transport:

Students may make their own way to Bannockburn Oval, or catch a provided bus leaving from the school at 8:40am and returning to Turramurra High school in time for the regular end of school buses.

Bannockburn Oval is a ten minute walk from Turramurra Station.

We must emphasise that when your child is dismissed from the oval, it is their responsibility to make their way directly home. Students who catch the provided bus from school in the morning are expected to return by the bus back to school. Students are not to loiter at

Turramurra shops in the morning or after the carnival has ended.

Time:

The main carnival will start at approximately 9:15am with Roll Call when the buses from school arrive at Bannockburn Oval.

For competitive athletes the 1500m and triple jump events will be run at 8:15am and the 400 meter's will run at 8:45am, so competitors for these events should make their own way to the carnival and be ready to compete accordingly.

The carnival is expected to conclude at approximately 2:00pm after roll call. At that time students will make their own way home or they will return by the provided bus to school.

Uniform:

Students are to wear their school PE/Sport uniform. They may wear an appropriate House coloured shirt to represent their House: Ford - Blue, Gould - Red, Jackson - Green, Neall – Yellow. It is not a mufti day.

Equipment:

Sunscreen and hats for sun protection, food, water bottles, and a spray jacket if cold. The school canteen will be operating on the day with snacks, drinks and a BBQ.

Wet Weather: If there is wet weather and the carnival has to be cancelled, a message will be put on the school website, Facebook page and School Stream, and an email will be sent to all students before 8:00am.

Let's hope it is a nice and enjoyable day.

Yours sincerely

Mr D Arblaster **PRINCIPAL**

Mr Dav Sports Carnival Coordinator

MAP OF BANNOCKBURN OVAL LOCATION

